Raymond Sportsman's Club
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PO Box 725; Raymond, NH 03077
www.raymondsc.com

Officers
President Norm Pinard 603-498-5875
Vice President Dustin Dodge 781-507-4182
Secretary James Wilson 805-717-9326
Treasurer Frank Knowles 603-502-6022
Sergeant at Arms Don Crete 603-321-6162

Advisory Board

Richard Gorman March 2026 603-395-1867
Bill Lane March 2025 603-571-0100
Ed Knowles March 2024 603-923-8209
Earl Sweet, Jr. March 2024 603-382-2236
Richie Houde, Jr. March 2024 603-235-7288

Committees

Archery William Tellier Kitchen Norm Pinard

Boy Scouts Scott Rogers Newsletter Ed Knowles

Building Jon Goulet Range Bill Lane

Bylaws Ed Knowles Spacetown Beagle Richie Houde, Sr.

Grounds Richard Gorman Town Fair Tim Layman

Hunter Ed Tom Faunce Ways & Means Elected Officers
Website Brian Handley

Upcoming Events

Regular Meeting Nov 1st Regular Meeting Nov 15th
Regular Meeting Dec 6th Regular Meeting Dec 20th

Newsletter Input

Any RSC or SBC members having information or photos that they would like to have posted in the
RSC newsletter can address them to Ed Knowles at rsc.newsletter03077@gmail.com. Be sure to
state what you'd like written with each photo. Also a reminder of items for sale in the newsletter, let
Ed know when the item sells, so he can remove it.
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Muzzleloader Shoot

1st Place Norm Pinard
2nd Place Paul Hammond
3rd Place Bill Lane

It was the best of times; it was the worst of times....

Seven shooters attended the annual muzzleloader shoot. There were smoothbore muzzleloaders
reproduced from early 1700's patterns, there were inline, scoped muzzleloaders as well.

At the end of the match, score-wise, Norm Pinard and Paul Hammond were tied for first at 41 out of
50. However, Norm shot a two 10X whereas Paul shot a one 10X putting Norm firmly in First Place.
I'm pretty sure that the target is proudly displayed on a refrigerator in someone's kitchen.

The excitement didn't end there. It appeared Bill Lane and Steve Hopper tired for third at 31 which
resulted in a shoot off. Bill shot a 9/10 whereas Steve shot a 6/10. Congratulations Bill! This article
and the photos were contributed by Paul Hammnd

RSC members can purchase different types of club apparel from Brian Palladino. He can be
reached at (brian@dayslandscaping.net). He has a number of different items on hand, like caps,
shirts, pullovers, zippered jackets and more. Now is the time to preorder heavier apparels for the
coming cold seasons. It can take anywhere from 6 to 8 weeks to receive special ordered items.
Brian can provide you with more specific information on what is available on hand and the items
you can preorder. Email Brian at the above email address to get more information.
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Officers:
President:
Vice President:

Secretary:

Treasurer:
Sergeant at Arms:

Advisory Board:

Committees:

Archery:
Boy Scouts:
Building:
Bylaws:
Grounds:
Hunter Ed:

Kitchen:

Newsletter:

Range:

Meeting Minutes for October 2023

Nothing to report

Nothing to report

The Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives (ATF) Rule to
redefine the Federal Firearms License (FFL). Proposed rule can be found at:
www.regulations.gov/document/ATF-2023-0002-0001. Comments cut off date
is Dec 7, 2023.

The treasury report is available upon request and all bills are paid.

Nothing to report

Pete's Toilet Rentals was not able to pump out the porta potties, because he
did not have the current clubhouse key.

Rebuilding the target butts to be sturdier and need to replace the target foam.
Nothing to report

Mike Miller has installed the last downstair window.

Nothing to report.

Nothing to report.

The first Hunter Ed class for 2024 will be on April 6th.

William Dawson has purchased a new set of kitchen utensils for the clubhouse
kitchen, which will be under lock & key and controled. | Norm Pinard has
purchased a new ice maker for the clubhouse. Bill Lane will be building a
platform with wheels to make it easier to move it around on the floor.

The October issue has not been posted to the website.

Swapped out old targets. | The RSC pistol range will be getting a new floor on
Oct 28th.
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Meeting Minutes for October 2023 (cont.)

SBC:

Town Fair:
Ways & Means:

Website:

Unfinished Business:

New Business:

Rollover:
Applications:
50/50 Winners:

The raffle winners are: Allen Houston in 1st place, Nicholas
Buccesllatos for 2nd place and Caitlyn Castelli for 3rd place.

Nothing to report till next February.

Nothing to report

Nothing to report.

None

A member requested the uses of the clubhouse for a private

Christmas party for Dec 16th. Present members approved the
request.

None

None

Richie Houde, Sr. Oct 4th
Frank Knowles Oct 18th

Hatsan Mod 125 Sniper Vortex QE (w/sling)

Price: $200

Contact Frank Knowles at musky3035@gmail.com

Classified Corner

Remington Model 7400 Semi Auto 30-06
includes a 3-10 power scope and sling
Price: $550 or best offer

Contact Steve at 978-815-6639

Wanted

A .410 Gauge (3" shells) Pump Action Shotgun, any condition. Call Bill Lane at 603-571-0100
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Classified Corner (cont.)

Holsters for Sale

Uncle Mike's Nylon Shoulder Holster size 36 for 2-3" revolvers $20
Uncle Mike's Nylon Shoulder Holster size 5 for 4-5" pistols $20
Nylon Belt Holster for 2-3" snub nose revolvers $5

Bianchi Leather Holster for 4-5" Glock or similar pistol $18
DeSantis Leather Holster for 2" snub nose revolver, S.O.B. $25

Miscellaneous for Sale

AK-47 Side Mount $15
AR-15 Strip Lula $8
223/7.62 Snap Caps. Pk of 2 $8
Used Leather Slings w/Swivels, have 3 @ $5 ea
Nylon Slings w/Swivels, have 2 @ $4 ea
Wall's Blaze Orange Hunting Coat XLG $40
5X Camo Coverall, Super Warm, Original Cost $230, Selling $90
Cargo Hitch Carrier, Fits 1-1/4" Receivers (most SUV's}, 300 Lbs.Cap $25
MTM Adjustable Shooting Rest $10
G.l. 50 Cal Ammo Can $8
Brass Rods 1/4" X 6" (for adjusting sights), have 6@ $2 ea

If interested, call Joe at 860-457-8574. We can meet at the clubhouse or you can pick up
in Hooksett.

Attention All RSC, SBC and Scout Members

Way too often the cluhouse upstair's doors have been found unlocked. Just this past
Sunday, after the turkey shoot, the door was found as illustrated in photo #1. While the
door handle was in lock position, the door was not completely closed. Two weeks before
that, the door was completely closed and door handle was locked, but when | pushed on
both doors, they opened. Someone did not lock the bolt locks as illustrated in photo # 2
and 3. It is every members responsibilty to make sure that ALL the doors at the clubhouse
are secureiy locked, when they leave the building.
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